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Yyyyyyyyyyyyyyy 
DRAFT 03/5/2009 
FINAL – 03/12/2009
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

February 26, 2009
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  President, Maria E.  Saenz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administration Board Room.  Board Members present:  Mr. Craig Ford, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria Saenz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mr. Daniel Castillo arrived at 5:18 p.m. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by Anthony Elementary students.  

	Reorganization 

of the Board
	3.  Reorganization of the Board – 

     Mr. Craig Ford made a motion to nominate by acclamation Jennifer Viramontes for the office of President. The motion carried unanimously. 
     Ms. Maria E. Saenz made a motion to nominate by acclamation Craig Ford for the office of Vice-President.  The motion unanimously.    

     Mrs. Manuela Huerta made a motion to nominate by acclamation Maria E. Saenz for the office of Secretary.  The motion unanimously.     

	Superintendent's 
Report  
	4.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

Deputy Supt. Yturralde greeted everyone and relayed a message from Superintendent Nava, who is in Santa Fe for Legislature. He congratulated the new school board officers and Principal, Graciela Marquez for hosting the meeting. 

Mr. Yturralde gave a brief report on the GISD Spanish Spelling Bee.  He congratulated the winner, Concepcion Sanchez, 6th grader from Berino Elementary  
He also reported that Santa Teresa E.S. and Desert View E.S. were recognized last month by the N.M. Public Education Department for their outstanding bilingual programs and increased student scores. 

He congratulated the Gadsden H.S. Naval JROTC for placing 3rd in the Area 9, Drill, Academic and Athletic Championships, qualifying them NJROTC National Competition in Pensacola, Florida. 

Mr. Yturralde also reported that he attended Sunland Park Elementary School’s “Wax Museum”.  Students portrayed historical figures and visitors had the opportunity to engage them and learn about that famous person. 


He also reported that Desert View Elementary had received a $6,110    grant from Prices Dairy for their school project entitled, “The Great Math Marathon”. The grant will provide an incentive to improve math academics at the school.   

	President’s 
Report
	 B. President Viramontes reported that she and other board members attended a legislative session in Santa Fe a few weeks ago. This session allowed the board to meet with their legislators and lobby for the needs of the district. The school board members gained valuable information during their visit. 

  Mrs. Viramontes reported that she attended science fairs at North Valley Elementary and Loma Linda Elementary. She enjoys visiting the school’s science fairs because it’s a great opportunity to see the work and investment being done by our students. 


She thanked Principal Marquez, the student council officers and student participants who performed and reminded everyone that the GISD website has photos of events, such as the “Wax Museum” and news releases, noting achievements, accolades and general stories about activities and events from around the district.    

	Board Member’s Reports
	      C. Vice-President Ford thanked the school principal and students, noting they never fail to impress him.  He stated that his visit to the legislature was very enlightening. Mr. Ford said that Chaparral H.S. MESA Innoventure members took 1st place in a competition with 52 other schools. The students will each receive a Wii Game system at the state legislature when they are hosted by the New Mexico Senate.
Mr. Castillo thanked Principal Marquez and her students for their   performances and hospitality.

Mrs. Huerta thanked Principal Marquez for her student’s great performances. She was glad to know that the district’s after-school grants are well invested. She congratulated all the other schools for their accomplishments and extended her congratulations to the new school board officers.

           Secretary Saenz thanked the sponsors of the student groups who performed that evening for their commitment to these students. She congratulated all those people and groups throughout the district who have received accolades for their achievements. 


Ms. Saenz was also present at the New Mexico Legislature and found it very interesting and beneficial. She enjoyed her visit to Gadsden High School.  Ms Saenz enjoys returning to Anthony Elementary School where she once worked.  

     Ms. Saenz also attended science fairs at North Valley and Loma Linda Elementary Schools and she noticed some fantastic projects; she says the district is grooming some future scientists. 

	Student Representative
	   D.  None 
 

	Personnel Report
	E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.                                                  

	Modification       

of the Agenda

	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda

	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	7.  Open Forum -     
Robert Zinsmaster thanked administration on behalf of parents and grandparents regarding an incident at Chaparral E.S. 

Patricia Carlson addressed the board on information given for away games, her son attends GHS and plays baseball.

Carina Berard, teacher at Loma Linda E.S. spoke on behalf of several teachers in attendance.  She thanked the school board and administration for changes made at the school which has improved the quality of education for their students and also improved their safety. 

David Leyva also thanked the school board and administration for their support of Principal, Charlene Bonham. 

	
	8.  Action Items:

	Textbook Adoption for 2009-2010
	A. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the recommendations for the Textbook Adoption for Language Arts & Modern/Classical/Native Languages.    Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.     


	Quality of Education

Questions
	B. Ms. Saenz made the motion to approve the recommended changes to the Quality of Educations questions.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 


	Design Professional
Services- Alley &

Associates
	C. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Alley and Associates for the Districts Design Professional Services.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 


	High School Class Schedules , 2009-2010
	D. Ms. Saenz made the motion to approve the High School Class Schedules.  Gadsden H.S. will remain on a 4 x 4 schedule; Chaparral H. S. will be on seven period schedule; and Santa Teresa H.S. will be on a 1 x 3 x 1 schedule.  These class schedules will be in place for the next three years.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously

	
	9.  Discussion Items:

	 Monthly Budget Report, December 31, 2008

	A. Steve Suggs, Associate Superintendent for Finance provided the Board with the December 31st Budget Report which was submitted to the New Mexico Public Education Department.

	Timely Notice to Parents of School Activities 
	B.  Mr. Ford reminded school administration, faculty and staff to make extra efforts notifying parents of all school activities

	Procedures to Rent La Mesa E.S. 
	C. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent for Support Services provided information pertaining to third party entities wishing to lease or rent vacant school district buildings.  The board discussed several options.  

	 Closed Session 
	10.  Mr. Ford made the motion to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 as amended to discuss personnel actions and Superintendents goal review and interim evaluation.  Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:08 p.m.   

	Reconvene


	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken. Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:39 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Deputy Supt. Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.                        


 
SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Maria E. Saenz, School Board Secretary
    
        Jennifer Viramontes, School Board President
Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz
4950 McNutt Road


Sunland Park, New Mexico





P.O. Drawer 70


Anthony, N.M. 88021


Phone: (575) 882-6200











  Cynthia Nava


  Superintendent














